Hollin Hall Village Citizens Association (HHVCA)

Meeting Minutes

22 June 2021

The meeting was called to order by Leo Milanowski, HHVCA President, at 7:00 PM on ZOOM. There were approximately 20 people in attendance, including board and committee members.

Fairfax County Police Officer Marvin Goodley

Officer Goodley provided a crime update. There were 25 calls for service in June in our area, compared to 16 in May. There have been instances of individuals going into cars, and locking your vehicle routinely is the best prevention. There was a notable domestic dispute on Fairfax Street that garnered a lot of attention. That situation was a domestic dispute and the person in question has received their formerly seized weapons back from FCPD. The Commonwealth is not moving forward with any charges.

Committees

Environment and Recreation

Dorothy Keough reported that planning for the Paul Spring Restoration project is still moving along and noted that some residents will have to work with the county about easements. The pre-conceptual design phase should be complete in Summer 2021, the land-right phase is scheduled for Autumn 2021, and the concept design for Winter 2021 – Summer 2022.

Public Transportation Study

Tim Roseboom presented information about the upcoming study to look at VA Rail and public transportation. The study will consider extending Metro Rail to Quantico and Dumfries, and extending the Bus Rapid Transit as well. The final outcomes of the study will be released in September.

Airplane Noise

The local working group to address airplane noise has not been meeting as regularly due to COVID. Currently, they are trying to get support from Dan Stork's office to pay for a consultant who can represent the concerns of the community through noise screening, etc.

Respectfully Submitted by Carrie DePoto, Secretary.